ABETTER RED )

December 22,2021

Re: Construction in MAX trackway - all hours
Dear neighbors:

Construction on TriMet’s Better Red is well underway!

Background

A Better Red extends MAX Red Line west to the Fair Complex/Hillsboro Airport MAX Station to serve
10 more stations, and improves schedule reliability for the entire MAX system. Construction began
in September. The new Red Line service in Hillsboro is scheduled to open in fall 2024.

Nighttime construction

For certain construction activity in the MAX trackway, work must be performed at night, while
fewer trains are running. The City of Hillsboro has granted a noise variance allowing this nighttime
construction. For questions about the noise variance, you can reach the city at 503-681-6146.

Intermittent night work is currently scheduled for about two weeks in January 2022 at the
following locations:

e Construction in the MAX trackway adjacent to the Eastwood Elementary School field

e Heavy equipment moving along the MAX trackway between Eastwood Elementary School
field and NE 28th Avenue

e Construction at the Washington/SE 12th Avenue MAX station

Additional night work will continue east of NE 28th Avenue through 2022. Construction information
is updated weekly at trimet.org/betterred/construction.

Questions?
e Visit trimet.org/betterred or email betterred@trimet.org
e Call503-962-2150 (business hours) or 503-962-2222 (emergencies at all hours)

Thanks in advance for your patience!

Jennifer Koozer
TriMet Community Affairs Manager



